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TO: All Media 

ATT: News Editors, Health Reporters   

For immediate release 

Thursday, 09 July 2020 

SIX CONFIRMED COVID-19 CASES IN THE GAUTENG HEALTH WAR ROOM 

The Gauteng Department of Health (GDoH) wishes to confirm that six members of the 

Gauteng Health COVID-19 War Room have tested positive for COVID-19. Among those 

positive includes the Head of the Department, Prof Mkhululi Lukhele. 

All the colleagues are doing well and are self-isolating at home.  

CLARITY ON THE NUMBER OF GRAVES DUG IN GAUTENG 

The Department wishes to clarify the confusion on the number of graves dug for 

COVID-19. The province does not have over a million already open dug graves, the 

over a million graves refers to the collective capacity municipalities can take. 

MEC, Dr Bandile Masuku visited one of the gravesides in Tshwane yesterday. The 

graveside visited has a capacity of about 24 000.  

The GDoH is continuing to improve and increase both the infrastructure and human 

resource capacity of the health system to deal with the increasing pressure from the 

COVID-19 pandemic.   
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We understand that the subject of death is an uncomfortable matter to engage in, 

however, ensuring that there is adequate burial space in the province, unfortunately, 

forms part of the reality government must contend with in the battle against COVID-19.  

 

Ends/  

For more information, contact 

Kwara Kekana, Spokesperson: MEC for Health 

 074 054 3826 or Kwara.Kekana@gauteng.gov.za  

OR 

Philani Mhlungu, Media Liaison Officer: MEC for Health 

 060 961 2627 or Philani.Mhlungu@gauteng.gov.za 

For media releases, speeches and news visit the Gauteng Department of Health’s 

portal at www.gauteng.gov.za 
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